
Diane announced that the Hospitality Corps will meet Wednesday at 7:00 P.M.
and will take a tour of the building.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 5:30 P.M. until
next Monday at 3:30 P.M. in the Union Board Room.

Respectfully submitted,

Nancy Mentendiek, Secretary

DOn Johnson, President

December It, 1959
Union Board Meeting #17

The meeting was called to order by the President, Don Johnson. Nancy Menten-
diek was absent. Katie Berry and Judy Hinds were late. The minutes were read
and approved.

DIVISION REPORTS

Jerry Kabelin opened discussion in regard to the closing hours of the Activities
Center on weekends. The question was whether or not the Center, including the
lounges, should stay open one-half hour before all-campus women's hours. No
metion to amend the policy was made.

Judy Barrett announced that some hard feelings had developed due to no card section
at basketball games. Katie Berry will send out notes of information.

Diane Boisson asked for times when HOC members could be used now that the committee
is ready to function.

Judy Barrett announced that both formal and informal pictures will be taken of the
Board after Christmas vacation. Shots will include Fall Carnival .Steering Committee
Foru; Club Council, Recreation Council, Opening of Formal Steering Committee, and
Festival of Arts Steering Committee.

Pete Sherman announced that the Rhythm Room will be open this Friday night.
Mike Cool's Quintette will provide the music.

Judy Barrett read the minutes of Forum from Tuesday, December 8.

There was a discussion of Opening of Formal.

Jerry Kabelin passed out Union Board Financial Statement No. 2 to date of Dec-
ember 1I, 1959.

Pete Sherman opened further discussion of the Amendments to the Constitution.

Ray Muston moved to make the Assistant Director of the Student Activities Center
a voting member of Union Board. It was defeated.
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,d members are to be at the Christmas Eve on Campus, Wednesday, December 16.

istmas decorations in the Union have been highly complimented, and notes
r the Board will be sent to the Committee.

Respectful l y submitted,

Nancy Mentendiek, Secretary

Don Johnson, President

uary 4, 1960
on Board Meeting #18

meeting was called to order by the President, Don Johnson, at 3:12 P.M.
y Hinds and Mike Dann were late. The minutes were read and approved as read.

BUSINESS
pl iments were paid to Pete Sherman for the Rhythm Room program before vacation.

y Barrett said that through a recent survey 75"% of the students questioned
not know about the program.

'ISION REPORTS
kets for the Pop Concert will be $2.25. The publ icity will break about January
announcing Chris Connor. The next Steering Committee meeting will be tomorrow.
ck sections of tickets will be sold two days before the regular tickets sales
lin.

ly Hinds announced that each Board member must see that his committee workers
,e turned in their hours before the Recognition Banquet. It will be February

Pete Sherman suggested that everyone enter in group discussion after the
iquet. It was questioned if our method of recognition results in further
ivation of the individual. It was felt that a leadership conference might be
pful if directed carefully. Dr. Lusk mentioned having a Union Workers Honor
I which would be posted each semester to recognize those who worked a set
ber of hours. It was suggested that the budget for the banquet be used in
ie other manner of recognition in the future. A motion was made that we
itinue the banquet this year. It was seconded and passed. Mike Dann suggested
it we have progressive awards as: A certificate for fifty hours, a key for
iety hours, etc.

Jordan reported on the plans for the National Conference of College Unions

'ch will be held at I.U. this spring, April 24-26.

Mead and Jerry Kabelin have written letters to the Big Ten Unions in prepar-
ion for the Conference.

ce Dann said that the Faculty Reception will be this Thursday from 2:00-5:00
h. in the Tudor Room. Displays will be featured in the room.


